
Cellular Telephone Service Policy

Purpose

This procedure is used to provide a centralized and uniform system of processing cellular telephone service and billing for the County.  Exemptions to this policy will be permitted by Purchasing for Emergency Services and Sheriff’s Department where it is imperative a sole source not be relied upon for communication needs.  Other exemptions will be considered for other departmental divisions requiring special needs such as two-way radio communication.

Policy
The Purchasing Division is responsible for evaluating the need for cellular telephone service and the order process.

· General Responsibilities of Purchasing- Purchasing will maintain a central file of all cellular telephone service contracts. 

Purchasing will review rate plans of each user every six months to determine if a 
better rate plan is available or if the use requires a change in the rate plan.

Purchasing will strive to be knowledgeable of the ever changing wireless 

communication technology. 

Purchasing will handle any persistent problems with cellular service.

· Ordering Service - When a department determines that cellular telephone service is needed, a request will be submitted to Purchasing.  This request will be signed (e-mail acceptable) by the Department Head or authorized Supervisor for the employee acquiring the phone.  Purchasing staff will contact the employee to determine best rate plan for individual needs.  Purchasing will place the order for cellular phone service and will be the authorized agent to sign contracts for cellular service.  

· Repairs and Cancellation of Services - Any requirements for repair work should be reported directly by each department to the cellular company representative.  After the repair work is completed, any paperwork concerning the repair should be forwarded to Purchasing.  

Prior to canceling cellular service, departments will contact Purchasing for 

procedures.

· Billing - All monthly cellular telephone bills are mailed directly to Purchasing.  Any bills for cellular service received by other departments should be forwarded to Purchasing.  Bills are processed as follows:

-
Each bill is checked for accuracy

-
Any changes to the service charge are verified with the cellular company to 

be certain the changes are correct and were properly authorized.

-
If the monthly service charge is correct, the total amount of the bill is 

charged to the appropriate departmental code.

-
Each department will receive a cellular telephone detail report each month 

that describes how much the cellular service cost and the details of calls.
  
· Employee Responsibilities - A County cellular telephone shall be used for appropriate business purposes and for limited personal use.  In all cases, personal calls are to be limited in the work setting and use of a cell phone for personal reaons is to be so limited.  All additional charges resulting from limited personal cell phone use will be reimbursed by the employee to the County.  Excessive misuse of a County cellular telephone can result in, and not limited to, one or more of the following actions:  the blockage of all incoming calls, the loss of telephone service, and employee reimbursement of telephone charges, disciplinary action.
